Ms Ho,

My brief comments:

1. The NIAC Legal Sub-Committee drew up the privacy code back in 1998. I was in the sub-committee and am aware that the code was only the first step. It's more than two years since and not more than half a dozen sites that I know of use the code. (Besides CASE, I only know of two or three others, all by former students, who refer to it.) Currently, the biggest boost to the code can be given if the Singapore government's sites abide by the code.

2. No one lives in cyberspace. Regulation should target the offline world. So, building trust and confidence in e-commerce does not begin with e-commerce but with the bricks and mortar retail. Consumer laws need to be toughened. Hence the surest way to build trust and confidence is to have better consumer protection.
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